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1. Those Present:




Tessa Harding
– Co-opted as Chairperson (see next paragraph)
Gerald Butcher 
– Bar Steward 
John Corfield 
– Secretary


Julie Butcher
– Member
Daniel Hall 
– Member
Further to Janice Burch having taken a break from the Chairperson role the Committee presumed Janice would be joining us again at some point. However the calls on Janice’s time, with a very understandably higher priority than serving on the Club Committee, meant that her absence was extended. The Committee had not yet decided to seek another Chairperson when Tessa Harding offered her services. Recognising Tessa’s experience as Chairperson for many years for the Village Hall Management Committee those present gratefully accepted her offer. Gerald Butcher proposed that the Club Committee co-opt Tessa to the position of Chairperson, which was seconded by John Corfield, and those present voted unanimously to co-opt Tessa . Tessa therefore chaired the meeting.

2. Acceptance of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 19th June were approved by those present and signed by Tessa Harding as a true record.

3. Occupational Licence - Club signature.

John Corfield presented the master copy of the Occupational Licence for the Club which had been signed by Sara Robert on behalf of the Hall Management Committee. Tessa Harding signed the document as the Club representative and John Corfield (as Secretary for both Committees) will keep a copy for the Club and the master for the Hall Management. John will inform the Hall Management accordingly.

4. Joint Committee Meeting

The Hall Management Committee and the Club Committee had met on 10th July. John Corfield read what had been recorded in the subsequent Hall Management Committee meeting and those present agreed that the same notes should be recorded here to make a complete and synchronous record.
Pam Turner was very pleased to report that the meeting had been a success with very positive outcomes. 

Daniel Hall had completed a commendable amount of preparation and both he and Pam had tabled a number of ideas and suggestions.

A summary is:

· Flyers will be produced and the Parish Council will be asked if they can be delivered with the Parish Council Newsletter (Pam will ask HPC).

· A welcome sign will be made to go on the entrance gate to the Hall.

· Ernie Clark will seek the opinion of the Parish Council re the use of their notice board at the top of Hill Street for hall advertising material.

· For posters we will aim to use notice boards at schools and also the one in the village.

· No action will be pursued regarding merchandise - what we have will be used up.

· The use of the website will be maximised by Daniel and he will add the link to our website on free sites.

· Daniel will email Club members as appropriate.

· Sheila Sawyer was asked to propose dates for this year to run 3 or 4 of the events Pam had proposed in her list.

· An increase to the patio space outside the Club area and the installation of a window to make the Club more inviting will be pursued.

It was agreed that the Village Hall will pay for the Flyers and the sign for the gate.

Pam agreed to raise the subject of the patio & window at the Parish Council meeting.

5. Staff Meeting

The Club Committee had met with the Club Bar Staff on 24th July. John Corfield read out his summary notes and those present agreed that they should be recorded here as a true record.

· The lounge was built by volunteers with brewery funding in order to have a Club at the Hall.

· Semington reduced their rent charged to their Club in order to show support.
· Staff are very positive in regard to ensuring the viability of the Club.

· Staff have already voluntarily foregone double pay on Bank Holidays and have accepted volunteers (the £30 paid by Hirers going to the Hall and staying with the Hall).
· The Staff pay rate is pretty much at the national minimum rate.

· Staff want to play a bigger part in organising and running events involving the bar & lounge.

· Why can’t there be concessions on hiring the Hall/Lounge with a bar?

· The Club needs to keep cash as a buffer at the year-end since if it hands over all profit to the Hall it might not have money enough to continue its business.

John Corfield added that he had been using the internet to research the use of volunteers and found that whilst volunteers can be used to replace employees they may well still be classed as employees especially if working alongside paid staff.

6. Financial matters

John Corfield presented the financial information received from Ros Huggins. The current total Income over Expenditure figure is £962.15. During the examination of the Payments and Receipts there were some questions regarding some entries and Gerald Butcher said he would discuss these with Ros when they meet.









Action: Gerald Butcher
The budgets suggestions from Ros showed that based on regular weekly takings without income from events, there would be a shortfall of just over £8000. Whilst this was recognised as a high figure it was also seen as very achievable if the Club and the Hall work together as planned.

The financial relationship between the Club and the Hall had been discussed at the last Hall Management meeting in particular regarding what money the Club might owe the Hall. It has not been clear how the profit of the Club has been accounted in previous years and what money has actually been transferred but the Hall Management Committee decided that the figure of approximately £2500 would be set as a “Club Debt” to be repaid as and when the Club could afford to do so.

John Corfield read to the meeting an email received from Sonja Kotevska requesting visibility of the Club accounts in order to assess the impact of using volunteers. Both this email and the recent request from the Hall Management Committee for Club financial information was discussed and John Corfield was asked to write to Sonja and to Ros Huggins.
The communication to Sonja will give her the Club Accounts information recognising that she is a Club member. It will also invite her to attend the next Club Committee meeting in person to have a free and frank discussion on any aspect of the Club management and business. It will be explained that the Club Committee is keen to understand specifically what Sonja’s personal views are.










Action: John Corfield

The communication to Ros Huggins will make it clear that the Club’s request has no reflection whatsoever on the services of R A Book Keeping which the Club Committee genuinely values very highly. The Club Committee will ask that all requests for financial information pertaining to the Club are directed/deflected to the Club Secretary so that they can be discussed by the committee before a decision is made. Also that financial information released is purely the objective information relating to the Club accounts and contains no subjective view on the viability of the Club. In other words, absolute income and expenditure figures that are not contestable should be shared whereas anything that is inherently an estimation of ‘what might be’ should be withheld. Lastly, recognising that the Club’s cash flow situation might compromise making payments at any time, the Club Committee’s wish is that if there is insufficient cash left to pay rent to the Hall, after all other due payments have been made, then the rent is not paid and the Hall Management Committee are told of this and instructed to contact the Club Committee for an explanation.










Action: John Corfield

7 Process for staffing the bar

The process has now become fairly well understood but is still developing and some discussion took place on the experiences to date. It was agreed that what’s becoming the trend of volunteers working just one hour before handing over is not good as it does not establish any rapport with the customers. Also, the volunteers do not generally understand the full job of Bar Staff nor the full responsibilities as defined by the Club Premises Certificate and the Hall Premises Licence. It was agreed that the situation and the performance of volunteer bar staff would be monitored for the time being.
8. Club Constitution and Rules.
Some final changes to the Rules were agreed. Daniel Hall suggested that the rules should be printed ready to hand out to each member as they renew (due 1st September) and this was fully supported by those present.









Action: John Corfield

9. Website

Daniel Hall is continuing to make the website as useful as possible, especially with regard to marketing the Hall and Club. John Corfield is liaising with Sheila Sawyer to try to keep a good view on what is booked and will liaise with Daniel regarding Saturday and Sunday availability.










Action: John Corfield

10. Correspondence

Gerald Butcher handed John Corfield two quotations for the replacement of the cellar cooler to be passed on to the Hall Management Committee.









Action: John Corfield

8. Date & time of next meeting

The next Club Committee meeting will be on 28th August.
The meeting closed at 9: 30pm.
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